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Environment Department cites O’Reilly Auto Parts on Airport 
Road in Santa Fe for unsafe workplace conditions  

Management did not require employees to wear masks 
 

SANTA FE — The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) cited a Santa Fe business for 
violations of the state’s Occupational Health and Safety Act, resulting in an unsafe workplace.  
 
The O’Reilly Auto Parts store at 4715 Airport Road in Santa Fe did not ensure employees wore face 
coverings during an NMED inspection in early July, in violation of state law, public health orders and 
COVID-Safe Practices and exposing the five employees working in close proximity to one another in the 
sales area to the imminent danger of COVID-19. The store also did not encourage or post signage urging 
customers to wear face coverings while inside the store, further endangering employees.   
 
An NMED inspector observed during subsequent inspections that the store appears to have corrected 
these violations.  
 
“Everyone in New Mexico deserves a safe place to work,” said NMED Cabinet Secretary James Kenney. 
“When employers do not take steps to protect employees from COVID-19 or other workplace hazards, we 
will hold them accountable.”  
 
The business must pay $79,200 in penalties and provide documentation that the violations have been 
corrected. O’Reilly Auto Parts has the option to contest the citation and penalty.  
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as 
required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 
of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal 
Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, 
policies or procedures, you may contact: 

 
Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination 
Coordinator. 

### 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 

https://www.env.nm.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/OReilly-Citation_signed-GJM.pdf
mailto:nd.coordinator@state.nm.us

